 CASITAS CORONADO COMMUNITY SERVICE ASSOCIATION

BOARD MEETING MINUTES
Date:


Wednesday, October 17, 2012
Location:

Casitas Coronado Clubhouse
Directors Present:
Sid Glandon - President, Clay Baron – Vice-President, Ron Glover – Treasure,  Sue O’Connor - Secretary, Paul Gerbino – Director,  Michelle Ducorsky – Director, Ruth Ellen Jacobson – Director
Directors Absent:
Dave Webster
Others Present:
Roger Kinney, Veronica Salcedo and Maria Pinon of Associa Canyon Gate

Jessie Ruelas of Sun City Security

Security Committee-Several Volunteers


ARB Committee – Several Volunteers 

Several Homeowners

_____________________________________________________________________________________________
Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order by Sid Glandon at 7:03 pm Mountain Standard Time and quorum was verified.

Approval of Minutes:
The minutes from the September, 2012 board meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made by Clay Baron, seconded by Ron Glover to approve the minutes as written.  Motion passed unanimously.  
Homeowner Forum:
The Homeowner Forum was opened up for discussion for any homeowner wanting to express their opinion.     

It was said that if an emergency should arise, homeowners are to dial 911 – not the guard shack.  

It was mentioned by Management that the phone number to the Casitas office is transferred to the emergency after hours in Albuquerque.  

It was mention by Paul Gerbino that a long time resident of Casitas Coronado had passed away.  Paul Gerbino made a motion that the Board prepares a condolence letter for Mr. Peinado and his family it was seconded by Sue O’Connor.  Motion passed unanimously.  
Landscape/Maintenance

Report:
Lorenzo Nevarez provided a status update of the grounds which was read by Sid Glandon.  It was mentioned that the watering schedule has not changed as weather is still warm.  Two main breaks were discovered under driveways on 5723 and 5768 Mira Grande, which have been repaired.   It was also mentioned that anyone interested in hiring The Groundskeeper for additional services may contact them directly and will be glad to give a price.  
Security Report:
Jessie Ruelas presented a security report update.  He stated there have been no serious incidents to report at this time.  They are submitting daily reports to Management and are patrolling three (3) times a day.  He did confirm that October 31 is scheduled for 24hr security service.  He asked Management for an updated roster and if we could not submit one with e-mail addresses since that information is not needed and is private.  Management will submit a roster by the end of the week to security.
Management Report:
Financials – The September 2012 financial statement was reviewed by Roger Kinney.  As of September, 2012 there was $31,314.12, in the Operating account and Total Assets of $196,049.58. September Income was $47,817.24 with Expenses of $27,438.22. Year to Date Income was $328,597.88 with Expenses of $308,213.74.


Delinquency – An overview of the delinquent accounts was provided by Roger Kinney.  As of September 30, 2012 – 26 owners owe a balance to the Association; six (6) are less than 30 days, two (2) are 31-60 days, one (1) are 61-90 days, one (1) were 91-120 days, and sixteen (16) were 120+ days.


At detailed report provided to the Board detailing the accounts that have been sent demand letters, liens and on a payment plan.  
 
Maintenance–An overview of the maintenance report was provided by Veronica Salcedo. Currently, twenty one (21) requests were received for the month of September.  There was five (5) work orders completed dating for July, two (2) for August, nine (9) for September.   In addition, there are still forty-five (45) still pending to be completed dating for June, July, August and September.

Management is to categorize the work orders and then determine which ones will need to be contracted out.  

A new work order system will be in place and will be numerically controlled. 
Committee Reports:
ARB – One (1) Architectural Control Application was received and approved:

· 5813 Mira Serena – landscaping

Security – Nothing to report at this time.
Pool – Nothing to report at this time  
Unfinished Business:
Pool cover - Roger Kinney presented a proposal for a pool cover.  It was suggested by Management that purchasing a pool cover will be safer, saves water, chemicals, time and money.  A motion was made by Paul Gerbino, seconded by Michelle Ducorsky to purchase pool cover from Dr. Art’s Pool at a cost of $3689.42.  Motion passed unanimously.  
New Business:
Homeowner insurance – It was mentioned that a spread sheet is in place to track the insurance policies of the membership.  An email has been sent to those homeowners whom we do not have a current policy on file.  

Reserve studies – Send the Board the details of the Reserve Study electronically for review.  Management is to give recommendations to the Board in the next Board meeting.

Security Cameras -   Proposals were submitted to the Board for review.  Clay Baron explained the difference between a DVR versus a NVR system.  The NVR system is highly recommended and suggested Management gather RFP’s for this system.  Once gathered, send to Board for review.  

Nominating committee – A notice for volunteers for the nominating committee needs to be established and sent via email blast, mailed to the membership and posted to the website.  It is imperative this gets immediate action.  


A motion was made by Paul Gerbino, seconded by Sue O’Connor to move the next Board meeting to November 28.  The motion passed unanimously.  
Adjournment:

The meeting was adjourned by unanimous consent at 8:29 pm. 
Approved:

_______________________________________   Date: ___________________






Secretary
